## Kenai Peninsula Borough Assembly

## **MEMORANDUM**

**TO:** Brent Johnson, Assembly President

Members, Kenai Peninsula Borough Assembly

**FROM:** Tyson Cox, Assembly Member  $\mathcal{T}$ 

Lane Chesley, Assembly Member  $\mathcal U$ 

DATE: November 23, 2021

SUBJECT: Cox Amendment to Ordinance 2021-40, Amending KPB 2.40.015

Regarding Planning Commission Membership and Apportionment

(Cox, Chesley)

This amendment addresses a concern that the O2021-40 code change language, as proposed, could be read to require that city seats be filled by members of the city's planning commission. That was not the intent. The intent is to require that city seats are occupied by city residents. This amendment, if approved, would clarify the intent.

[Please note the bold underlined language is new and the strikeout language in brackets is to be deleted.]

Amend section one, subsection B as follows:

Only [A]a city resident [MEMBER SERVING ON A PLANNING COMMISSIONER] may serve on a city seat and shall be selected by the mayor from a list of recommendations submitted by the council.

Your consideration of this ordinance is appreciated.